
 

 

Long Island Health Collaborative 
Attendance & Meeting Summary: December 12, 2019 | 9:30 - 11:30am 

 
Member Attendance: See list attached 

Welcome & Introductions 

 Member program descriptions for 

attending legislators 

Janine Logan, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, 

welcomes collaborative members and legislators to the August Long Island Health 

Collaborative Meeting. All members introduce themselves; 34 members are in 

attendance today, along with two New York State legislators.  

Legislators restored funding to the statewide PHIP program in this year’s state budget 

and were on hand to see how the Long Island PHIP, known as the Long Island Health 

Collaborative, is coordinating population health activities for this region. Each legislator 

introduced themselves, the committees that they sit on, and which districts they serve. 

As each member introduced themselves, they had the opportunity to give a brief 

summary of their organization’s mission, and showcase their efforts and successes to 

the senators and assemblymen.  

PHIP Refresher Funded by the New York State grant, the Population Health Improvement Program, the 

Long Island Health Collaborative is a data resource organizer and analyzer, the core of 

population health coordination, and a connection to constituents.  

Through solutions-oriented approaches, we serve to follow the collective impact model, 

leverage diverse partners, foster linkages, promote VBP concept, eliminate 

redundancies, streamline practices, and aggregate data. 
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Guided by the state’s Prevention Agenda, the data work group unanimously chose two 

priorities for the Community Health Needs Assessment (CHNA): 

 Reducing incidence of chronic disease 

 Tackling mental health issues and substance use issues 

The LIHC’s current initiatives are as follows: 

 Long Island “Healthy Libraries” 

 Walk With a Doc 

 Long Island Community Health Assessment Survey 

 Are You Ready, Feet? 

Long Island Greenway 

Presented by Carter Strickland, New Jersey and 

New York State Director,  

The Trust for Public Land 

Carter.strickland@tpl.org 

In 2017, Governor Cuomo announced the Empire State Trail, a continuous 750-mile 

route slated to become the longest multi-use trail in the country. It will span the state 

from Plattsburgh and Buffalo to New York City. But it ends in Manhattan—leaving out 

the 7.8 million New Yorkers who live east of the city. The Trust for Public Land has a 

plan to change that by creating a historic trail that will connect the residents of Long 

Island (including Brooklyn and Queens) to the Empire State Trail. 

Blazing a new path through the length of Nassau and Suffolk counties might seem like 

an impossible task that will require major construction, but the work has been done for 

us by power companies. Utility corridors owned by a public authority already exist to 

deliver power to the residents of Long Island, and these wide, clear pathways offer a 

simple solution to building an off-road trail. 
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Building on existing local plans and trails, and working with a team of more than 170 

stakeholder groups, we’re leading the development of the Long Island Greenway and 

mobilizing support for our plan. Our goal is to help residents to achieve their local vision. 

This trail will enhance Long Island’s future by: 

 Attracting and retaining young professionals with amenities comparable with any 

major city and by solidifying the strong “sense of place” across the Island 

 Revitalizing downtown areas with walkable communities and affordable 

multifamily housing 

 Modernizing and leveraging the LIRR with other transportation modes, and 

diverting car trips to transit 

 Connecting more Long Island neighborhoods to coastal areas and parks with a 

network of accessible walking and biking trails 

 Fixing pedestrian and bicyclist fatalities, which are significantly higher than in the 

rest of the State 

Recognition from NYS Legislators Senator John Flanagan addresses the collaborative. He congratulates all members of 

the collaborative on their successes, and thanks them for their tireless efforts in creating 

a healthier Long Island. As a lifetime resident of Long Island, Senator Flanagan 

expresses his pride for the successful health systems such as Catholic Health Services, 

Northwell Health, and Stony Brook Medicine. 

Assemblyman Fred Thiele agrees with Senator Flanagan’s statement, and goes on to 

describe how important attending meetings such as these are for him. As a politician, 

he states, their main job is to do all of the talking. But he expresses how important it is 
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to sit back and listen in on the successes of the attending health systems, CBOs, 

FQHCs, insurance groups, etc.  

Partner Presentations 

 Northwell Health presented by Nancy 

Copperman, Consultant and Retired Vice 

President of Community Health 

 Fidelis Care presented by Rudy Cano, 

Community Relations Specialist 

Three LIHC members highlight projects in which the collaborative was beneficial in 

attempt to illustrate to the legislators the value of the Long Island PHIP, from a regional 

health planning perspective, and how each organization has specifically benefited from 

its connection to the LIHC – now 100 plus members. 

Both of the partners emphasize how communication with other organizations and the 

networking that stems from LIHC has played a crucial role in their programs’ successes. 

CSP and CHIP Data Resource The LIHC is your date resource for completing CSPs and CHIPs this month. Please feel 

free to contact Janine Logan for any assistance needed. 

Jlogan@nshc.org 
631-963-4156 

Save the Date On February 28, 2020, the LIHC, in partnership with the Long Island Association, will 

host a Long Island Population Health Summit to provide attendees with an inside look 

at value-based purchasing. Location is TBD. Look out for more info coming soon! 

Adjournment The 2020 Collaborative meeting dates are: 

1. Wednesday, March 18 

2. Wednesday, June 17 

3. Thursday, September 17 

4. Wednesday, December 9 
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The March 18 meeting will take place at the Crossroads Corporate Park Conference 

Room at 1393 Veterans Memorial Highway in Hauppauge, NY.  

Starting in June, all following meetings will take place at the Nassau-Suffolk Hospital 

Council Conference Room at 1383 Veterans Memorial Highway, Suite 26, in 

Hauppauge. 

As always, we are incredibly thankful for all our members do to drive LIHC initiatives. 

We look forward to seeing you all in February!   

Also, please remember to send your event flyers and trainings to PHIP outreach 

assistant, Cat Beeman (cbeeman@nshc.org). 

 

In Attendance: Cathryn Beeman, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council, Outreach Assistant; Georgeine Bellando, Good Samaritan 

Hospital, Community Health Educator; Jorge Beltran, HRH Care, Outreach; Lisa Benz-Scott, Stony Brook University, Program in 

Public Health; Kellyanne Brady, Mental Health and Wellness Center at Molloy College, Clinical Director; Jennifer Brock, Family and 

Children’s Association, Program Manager; Rodolfo Cano, Fidelis Care, Outreach Specialist; Sandra Carrera, Suffolk County 

Department of Health, Medical Program Administrator; Edgar Cerna, Northwell Health, Regional Manager Community Relations; Kali 

Chan, Stony Brook Medicine, Director, Medicine Media Relations Communications and Marketing; Nancy Copperman, Northwell 

Health, Consultant and Retired Vice President Community Health; Pascale Fils-Aime, Stony Brook Medicine, Practicum Placement 

and Community Engagement Coordinator; John Flanagan, New York State Senate, New York State Senator; Patricia Gilroy, Catholic 

Health Services, Manager, Community Benefits; LaShieka Hunter, St. Francis Hospital, Public and Community Relations Manager; 

Hubert Johnson, New Age Strategies; Grace Kelly-McGovern, Suffolk County Department of Health, Public Information Officer; 

Karyn Kirschbaum, Western Suffolk BOCES, School Health Policy Specialist; Aaron Kumar, Suffolk County Medical Society, 

Executive Director; Amanda LaVista, Northwell Health, Program Coordinator; Janine Logan, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council, Senior 

Director of Communications and Population Health; Mary Ellen McCrossen, St. Catherine of Siena, Outreach Coordinator; Maria 

McCue, The Research Foundation for SUNY Stony Brook, CAPP Program Supervisor; John Perkins, St. Charles Hospital, Physician 

mailto:cbeeman@nshc.org
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Liason; Josephine Peterson, Adelphia College of Nursing and Public Health, MPH Practicum Community Coordinator; Janet Romeo, 

EPIC LI, Community Education Coordinator; Irene Rodgers, EPIC LI, Director of Community Services; Lesidet Salce, Northwell 

Health, Occupational Medicine Administrative Manager; Kim Schwalb, Northwell Health, Senior Manager; Carter Strickland, The 

Trust for Public Land, NY State Director; Fred Thiele, New York State Assembly, New York State Assemblyman; Kyomna Tracey, 

NYU Winthrop, Manager; Bryan Valentin, Nassau-Queens PPS, Community Project Coordinator. 

 


